Special Meeting December 30, 2014

The Shenango Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting on December 30, 2014, at 12:00 noon at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Russell Riley, William Albertini and Albert Burick, III, present.

Present at the Meeting:

Kimberly Booher

Dottie and Danny Angelucci

Roberta S. Filer Shirley Sallmen

Patty Bartley Bylon Hemskey

Brandy Downing

Jennifer Krueger

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

Public Comment:

Shirley Sallmen, Old Princeton Road, presented a petition to retain William Phillips as police superintendent.

Bylon Hemskey, stated she felt it was wrong that it was stated in the New Castle News that the increase in costs of the township were the result of Officer William McCarthy's death. Mr. Burick said he felt bound to explain to the New Castle News the increase in costs, but was not putting any blame on Officer McCarthy's death in explaining the increase.

Jennifer Krueger, Highmeadow Drive, asked how the supervisors could agree on a budget when the Public Works Department had not signed their contract yet. Mr. Burick explained it was a proposed budget and there is an allowable five percent adjustment in the figures. Solicitor Lou Perrotta said you have to estimate in the proposed budget.

Carole Montgomery, Dean Drive, asked who would be in charge of the police department if Mr. Phillips is not reappointed. Mr. Riley said a decision regarding Mr. Phillips has not been made yet and will be made on Monday at the reorganization meeting.

Brandy Downing, Highmeadow Drive, asked if the superintendent position is in the proposed budget. Mr. Burick said it currently is not.

Kimberly Booher, Gardner-Center Road, said it was stated at the last meeting that the budget was out for view. Mr. Perrotta said the budget was on display at the township building for 20 days, as required.

New Business:

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve the 2015 Shenango Township Liquid Fuels Budget. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve the 2015 Shenango Township Fire Tax Fund Budget. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve the 2015 Shenango Township General Fund Budget. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to adjourn.